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Welcome to RailFan Arizona!  We are glad you signed up for our Newsletter.  This is the second issue from us and hope 

you like it.  Please Share It with your friends and if they want to Sign-Up, have them Subscribe to our Channel and look 

for the link on our main channel “About” page. 

 

On November 05th, 2022 – Gallup went offline. After chatting with the host about the situation, we feel that we need to 

go out and figure out how to fix the issue and repair any issues that was caused by all the power surges.  Gallup also has 

a new router which sounds like it will help with performance.  On Friday, November 11, 2022 - We will be heading out to 

Gallup to repair the site and perform some maintenance on our Camera System.  The Moderators will keep us informed 

if anything is needed during our travels.  Our rotating funds will only cover a 1/3 of the cost, any donation is greatly 

welcomed. Donate using the following link (GoFundMe): https://gofund.me/f3fc641f. Thank you so much for any 

donations and please know they are much appreciated.  We appreciate all the support from all our members. 

 

On November 07th, 2022 – We started the process of updating firmware on all our cameras.  Willcox and Wilmot have 

already been completed.  Tacna will be next to get the new firmware.  Then we will start on the BNSF locations. 

 

November 2022 – We are going to start having the cameras reboot daily during the night. This will help with any 

Video/Audio Sync Issues and Video Lag.  A Splash Screen will show on the screen during the time scheduled. 

 

Benson, AZ Fundraiser Update.  As of today, 11/09/2022, we are $720 away from completing the goal.  Thanks so much 

to our supporters that have helped us make the cameras a reality.  Please share the following link with your friends and 

railfan network https://gofund.me/992f8b00 so we can meet the goal and get Benson online! 

 

It has been asked if we get money from YouTube as they play their Ads on our Streams.  At this time, YouTube still has 

not accepted us in their Partner Program, which means we don’t see any money from YouTube.  We hope eventually we 

will get accepted into the program so it can help with the expenses of the cameras. 

 

From our Gallup Host, we want to invite you to the Gallup Cultural Center’s newly renovated station and museum.  We 

are located at 201 E Hwy 66, Gallup, NM 87301.  Angela's Cafe and Juniper Bakery are serving the best food in Gallup 

from 11:00a – 3:00p, and if Skateboarding is your thing, we have Enchantment skate shop. All of this on Historic Route 

66! Mention RailFanAZ on your visit and receive a “free gift” from us. 

 

Christi Rossi 
Web: https://www.railfanaz.com 
YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/RailFanArizona 
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